Minutes – Aspen Grove Board of Directors Meeting

September 3, 2000

9:00 am

3078 Aspen Grove

Northstar

Directors present:

Liz Reagor





Laura Sites-Reynolds





Leo Saunders





Bob Williams

Others present:

Bridget Brokaw – CAMCO





Peter Miller – CAMCO

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 am by President Saunders.

The Board reviewed the July 2000 financial statements.

In reviewing laundry income, it was requested that the property manager talk to other managers concerning laundry income for their projects to determine if Webb is fairly representing income to the Association. 

The property manager presented a proposed 2001 Budget, Estimated 10/31/00 Statement of Fund Balances, and 2001 Replacement Reserve Worksheet. No monthly fee increase was proposed. The tower buildings utility fees for the past year will be audited and adjusted for the unit owner’s monthly utility fees. Pending the utility fee adjustment, the 2001 Budget was approved as presented.

The following summer / fall maintenance and replacement projects were discussed:

1) Building trim painting of units 3052-3132 will be completed in the fall. In the spring tower units’ trim will be painted and units will be stained. Work is being done by Sierra Paint & Chemical. 

2) Window washing of all units will be done in the late fall by Quality Window Washing. A man lift will be rented to do the high windows in the tower buildings.

3) Spalling foundation work will be done in the spring and summer of 2001. The contractor who previously did foundation work and installed French drains is unable to continue with this scale of work due to insurance limitations. A contractor with the appropriate insurance coverage will be lined up for the work. 

4) The CAMCO maintenance crew will be applying Xypex to deck piers in the fall to retard spalling and extend their lives. 

5) The CAMCO crew has done brush removal during the summer to comply with the Northstar Fire Department’s defensible space program. 

It was moved, seconded, and passed that Mrs. Reagor serve as Aspen Grove’s representative on the Northstar Development Advisory Committee regarding East 

/ West Partners development plans at Northstar with mileage expenses to attend NORDAC meetings reimbursed.
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After discussion of the ongoing bear problems at Aspen Grove and the active involvement of The Bear Preservation League, it was moved, seconded, and passed to contribute $200 to the League.

Mr. Miller reported that he was in the process of selling CAMCO to Mrs. Brokaw. It was recommended that Mr. Miller stay on for a year prior to Mrs. Brokaw taking over. (Subsequently Mrs. Brokaw backed out of the sale and resigned from CAMCO).

Discussion of the level of service and the annual contract with Northstar Security was held. When the contract for 2000 / 2001 is received the Board will review it at a meeting prior to endorsement.

The meeting was recessed at 10:55 am. At 12:55 pm the meeting was called to order. 

Officers for 2000/2001 were elected. They are as follows:

President – Laura Sites-Reynolds, Vice-President – Bob Williams,  

Secretary – Mike Abel, Treasurer – Liz Reagor, 

Director-at-large – Leo Saunders.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager 

